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Melanie Bachman Connecticut Siting Councll
Acting Executive Director
Connecticut Siting Council
10 Franklin Square

New Britain, CT 06051

Re: EM-VER-080-140522 — Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless
651 Paddock Avenue, Meriden, Connecticut

Dear Ms. Bachman:

Attached is an Existing Telecommunications Facility Tower Certification Letter for the
Paddock Avenue tower verifying that the structural modifications required to accommodate
Cellco’s antenna modifications have been completed. All construction associated with the
above-referenced exempt modification filing has now been completed.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Do

Kenneth C. Baldwin
Attachment
Copy to:
Sandy M. Carter
Brian Ragozzine
Mark Gauger
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February 3, 2015

Mr. Mark Gauger

Verizon Wireless

99 East River Drive

East Hartford, Connecticut 06108

Re: Existing Telecommunications Facility Tower Certification Letter

Project: . Verizon Meriden SE
651 Paddock Avenue
Meriden, CT

Tower Owner: SBA Communications

Engineer: FDH Engineering
6521 Meridien Drive
Raleig‘h,‘ NC 27616

Centek Project No.: 14055.034
CSC Exempt Mod Reference No.: EM-VER-080-140522

Dear Mr. Gauger,

We are providing this “Existing Telecommunications Fecility Tower Certification Letter” with

" regard to the antenna upgrade by Verizon Wireless at the above referenced project.

The following are the basis for substantiating compliance with the FDH Engineering structural E
analysis report (FDH Project No. 1462)31400) dated April 15, 2014:

O Review of the FDH structural analysis fep’oft d'atéd_ 04/15/2014.

O - Field observations by Centek personnel of the coax and RRH installation on
01/21/2015 which determined all coax lines, RRH’s and accessory equipment were
installed in-general compliahce with the recommendations of the structural analysis
report prepared by FDH Engineering on 04/ 15/2014

The structural analy5|s prepared by FDH Engineering demonstrates the tower will not exceed
100 percent of the post construction structural rating. The work under this Contract has been
reviewed and found, to the Engineer’s best knowledge, information and belief, to be completed
in general compliance with the documents referenced above. This certification is not a rewew of
the adequacy or effectlveness of. the referenced structural analysns :
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